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INFORMAÇÃO PÚBLICA – PUBLIC INFORMATION 

July 23, 2024 

008/2024-VNC 

CIRCULAR LETTER 

Listed B3 Participants   

Re.: EntryPoint - Deactivation of the Trading Algorithm Performance 

Optimization Message Control Policy 

As part of the continuous enhancement process for trading systems and in light 

of growing demand for low latency, B3 launched binary gateways at the end of 

2023 for the derivatives segment and at the start of 2024 for the equities segment. 

For this reason, the TF900, TF901, TFAZ99 and TFBZ99 test instruments, which 

participants could use to optimize the performance of their trading algorithms 

through constant order entry, will be deactivated as of August 5, 2024 and, 

therefore, order entry to this end at the FIX Entrypoint trading gateways or binary 

gateways will not be allowed. 

We also inform you that the commercial policy related to this activity, announced 

in Circular Letter 001/2021-VNC, dated July 15, 2021, will be discontinued. 

Further information can be obtained from B3 Services through the following 

contacts: Trading Support or Trading Services by telephone on +55 11 2565-

5021/5522 or by email at tradingsupport@b3.com.br or trading@b3.com.br. 

 

Viviane El Banate Basso  

Chief Operating Officer – Issuers, 

Depositary and OTC  

Ana Carla Abrão Costa 

Chief Business Development Officer 
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